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November 2016 ñOut of them shall come thanksgiving, and the sound of merrymakers.ò                             
Jeremiah 30.19a  

Dear Saints,  

After Jerusalem had fallen to the Babylonian King Nebuchadnezzar, the Godôs people 
were captive to the Babylonians.  Not only were they refugees in their own land, unable 
to move or work or be as they liked, but also, they were forlorn.  They had no joy.  Life 
was difficult and worry and anxiety occupied their thoughts and their days.  But, in Jere-
miah 30, Jeremiah prophesied that something different was coming.  He said that,    

because Godôs people had again begun to actively work toward restoration, Jerusalem 
would be rebuilt and Godôs people restored.  In response to Godôs compassion, the    
people would offer thanksgiving, and even the sound of joy and merriment would be 
heard, again.  

Today, in our land, stress and anxiety abound.  In addition to the usual worries of 
health, safety, and making ends meet, it has been an anxiety - inducing campaign     
season.  Stress and worry have flourished, while relationships have suffered.  But as 
was the case in Jeremiahôs day, a new time is coming.  We do not know, yet, what it will 

be, but it will come.  And in the future, someday soon, there will be joy and merrymak-
ing and an opportunity to offer our thanks to God.  Though we cannot see it, and we do 
not yet know it, God has a bright future instore for our country.  With full participation, 
it will continue to be a better, stronger, more innovative place to work and live and raise 
our children.  

As Election Day approaches, and especially on Election Day, I encourage you to pray.  
Pray that the electoral process will run smoothly.  Pray that people are able to make 

time to vote, and that they will come out to vote.  Pray that we all, every citizen of our 

country, can vote without harassment or fear of harassment.  And pray that, whatever 
the outcome of the election, there will be a peaceful transition to the new presidency.  

Just like for our country, God has a bright future instore for our church.  God is at work 
here in ways we can see and in ways we cannot see.  As members, just like as citizens, 
it is paramount that we participate in what God is doing ï that we come together to 
worship, pray, study the Bible, and have coffee and connect with one another (in church
-speak,  

 we call that Fellowship).  And, itôs imperative that we bring our children and teach them 
about God and how to worship and pray.  For in us, in our children, God is making the 

future as we speak.   

And, whatever may come this year, we can, me must give thanks to God together,   

because our gratitude is a fitting response to Godôs compassion towards us and        
proclaims our confidence in Godôs future.  Come to the Thanksgiving Worship service 

Wednesday, November 23, at 7:30 p.m., at St. Paulôs Episcopal.  The Chancel Choir, 
Steve Zimmerman, church members, and myself will join with St. Paulôs for a joint    
service of worship with communion, where we will give thanks to God for Godôs      
steadfast love and guidance along all our paths and into the future God has in store for 

us.  

Christôs Peace be Upon You, 

Liz 

Liz Johnson Blythe  

Special points of interest:  
¶ Bible Studies  

¶ Coming Events  

¶ Fruit Sale  

¶ Mission Opportunities  

¶ Youth  

_________________________ 
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Semi - Monthly Monday Small Group                   

Our discussions are lively and interesting, and we en-

joy sharing our insights together.  The only thing thatôs 

missing is YOU! Why not join us the first  and third  

Monday evening of each month.  Call David 

(973.476.5078) or Joan Lioi (973.476.5560) or email 

joda62869@verizon.net  for more information and our  

rotating home meeting locations.  

 

Nurture Ministry  
 

If you enjoy visiting and chatting, youôre a natural for 

bringing flowers or meals to our shut ins.   They always 

have a lot to share and your help would be a blessing 

to them.   Let Caroline Grossmann (973 -993 -9134) 

know if this is something you can do occasionally.  

 

We CAN always use your CANS!  We are in need of 1 

pound coffee cans for our delivery of flowers to shut -

ins.  If you can donate any, please bring them to the 

church office anytime.  Thank you!  
 

Memory Café  
 

The November gathering of the Memory Café will be 

on Thursday, November 10th (second Thursday!)

from 2 - 4 p.m.   Gigi Tanglewood will be joining us 

with a music program from the Folk Music Project.   

The café is for people with mild to moderate cognitive 

impairment and their caregiver. Please share this in-

formation with your neighbors and friends. For more 

information call Ginny Fisher 973 -229 -4145 or Caroline 

Grossman (973) 993 -9134.   

 COMMUNITY  

Menôs Ministry 

The Menôs Ministry will  be holding its monthly 

pancake and sausage breakfast on Saturday, 

November 12th, at 8:30 AM.   Joining us will 

be our brothers from the Market Street Mis-

sion, who bring a spirit of joy and celebration 

to our songs of praise, and to our study.   

 

Copy Cats ðRetired Ladies  
 

There will not be a meeting in November.  Our 

next meeting will be on December 13th at 

12:00 noon .   We will be going to The Barn,  

1178 Route 10 West, Randolph, NJ  07869  

For reservations or questions, call Doris Miller 

at 973 -538 -3446.   
 

 

Retired Menôs Group  
 

Please join the Retired Men's Group for lunch 

on Wednesday, November 9th at 12:00 

noon  at Hunan Chinese Room, 255 Speedwell 

Avenue, Morris Plains . For reservations or ad-

ditional information, please contact Roger 

Morgan at 973 -538 -6077.  
 

Book Club  
 

The book club will be meeting in the fall on 

Monday, November 28th, at 7:30 p.m., in 

the Parlor.   We will be discussing ñPecan Manò 

by Cassie Dandridge Selleck. Please come and 

join the fun!   

November is a time for giving thanks and that is what we will be doing at 

Joyful Noise. Our Bible stories, songs, class activities, and the Thanksgiv-

ing food collection will all reflect gratitude.   

 

We will once again be decorating cardboard boxes for the food drive.   We 

will also have a special box for dog and cat food as we support the efforts 

of "Rescue 911 Dog and Cat Rescue" located in Morristown.  

 

We are hoping we still have many days to play outside.   Have you noticed our new fence?   We think it 

is a beautiful enhancement, and should last us for many years.   

  

Looking ahead, we will be getting ready for our Christmas Celebration so you 

may be hearing little voices raised in Christmas song!   

 

In the meantime, we  wish all our church family a very  Happy Thanksgiving!  

JOYFUL NOISE  

mailto:joda62869@verizon.net
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Happy November Birthday  to:  

Blaicher, Lorraine   Nov. 1      

Morgan, Lora    Nov. 1  

Simmons, James   Nov. 1    

Cusmano, Paul   Nov. 2   

Tryon, Justin    Nov. 2   

Young, Suzanne   Nov. 2  

Martella, Joey    Nov. 3   

Frost, Jeanne    Nov. 4   

Morgan, Roger   Nov. 4  

Traub, Olivia    Nov. 4  

Houston, Evelyn   Nov. 5 

Sempier, Dawn   Nov. 5  

Morgan, Daniel   Nov. 6  

Silvestri, Cindy   Nov. 6  

Sandberg, Kyle   Nov. 8  

Mills, Ruth    Nov. 10  

Talbert, Grace    Nov. 10 

Hill, Maggie    Nov. 13  

Yingling, Cathy   Nov. 15  

Karr, Andrew    Nov. 16  

Rubin, Rich    Nov. 16  

Olson, Mary    Nov. 17  

Hartle, Lara    Nov. 18  

Cusmano, Natalie   Nov. 20  

                                                                              CELEBRATIONS       

 

The Youth Gathering   

Calendar of Events  

11/6 ï 6 pm Dinner                                      

 6:30 -8:00 pm Youth Fellowship  

11/19 ï 9:30 am Mission Project                           

   Westminster Hall  

11/20 -  6 pm Dinner                                        

   6:30 -8:00 pm Youth Fellowship  

12/4 -  6 pm Dinner                               

 6:30 -8:00 pm Youth Fellowship  

 

Youth Gathering  

Youth 6 th -12 th  grades come for fun, games, and conversation.   We meet the 1 st , 3 rd , and 5 th  Sundays 

for dinner at 6 pm and fellowship at 6:30 pm. Friends and ideas always welcome.  

Happy November Anniversary to:  
 

Johnson, Dave & Erma   Nov. 2   59 Yrs  

Kieliszewski, Ron & Susan Gorman  Nov. 7     1 Yr  

             

YOUTH INFORMATION  

Happy November Birthday  to 

(Cont.):  

Karr, Mark    Nov. 20  

Johnson, Erma   Nov. 21   

Morgan, Joan    Nov. 23    

Spidell, Don    Nov. 23     

Minor, Elissa    Nov. 25  

Johnson -Blythe, Liz   Nov. 26   

Morgan, Richard   Nov. 27 

Kieliszewski, Angie   Nov. 29   

Arzberger, Andrew   Nov. 30    

Jain, Melissa    Nov. 30     

Lioi, David    Nov. 30      

Lipka, Bob    Nov. 30  
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                                                          BIBLE STUDIES                                    

Wednesday Bible Study with Scott  

The Wednesday Night Bible Study will be meeting at 7:30 p.m. and will be studying chapters 1 -15, in 

the book of Acts.  For more information contact Pastor Scott.  

Womenôs Bible Study with Liz  

Throughout the Fall the Womenôs Bible Study will be exploring The Real Housewives of the New 

Testament .   Each week we will consider a different New Testament woman.   You may show up and 

participate or read ahead in preparation.  

 

 

 MAGIC PENNIES  

 

THE SEASON FOR GIVING  

With the holiday season upon us, there will be many opportunities for giving -  giving to friends and fam-

ily as well as giving to those who are in need.  Please rem em ber Magic Pennies Gift  Cards as 

you plan your holiday shopping.   Gift cards make great stocking stuffers, teacher thank you's 

and surprises for loved ones "across the miles".   If you plan to  buy Angel Tree gifts, Toys for 

Tots or to support our own Mission Ministry's Food Baskets -  why not purchase gift cards to 

use to make your purchases?   Our church will benefit as well!  

  

Holiday Gift Card Ideas.....Restaurants, Coffee Shops, Toy and Book Stores, Sporting Goods, 

Apparel,  .....and for just about anything else, we also have Amazon Gift Certificates!   Stop 

by our table at  Coffee Hour to check out  the extensive list of retailers . 

  

 

Angel Singers  

ñJesus loves the little childrenò and we love to hear them 

sing!  Angel Singers are rehearsing on Sundays, from 

10:00 ð10:20 a.m. in Room 1. We invite all children in 

Pre-K to grade 3 to come and sing with us.  Call or email 

Charlene Thomas with any questions at cathomas@aol.com 

or call 973 -292 -2609.  

 

11/3 ï Lydia ï Acts 6.11 -40  12/1 ï Mary at Jesusô Birth ï Luke 1.26 -38, 46 -56  

11/10 ï Phoebe, Prisca, & Junia ï Romans 16.1 -7 12/8 ï Elizabeth ï Luke 1.5 -24, 39 -45, 57 -68  

11/17 ï No Class  12/15 ï Anna ï Luke 2.25 -38  

11/24 ï No Class, Thanksgiving  12/22 ï No Class  

  12/29 ï No Class  
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PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN  

ADVENT  FAMILY FUN  NIGHT -  Saturday, Dec. 3rd  

Carol Singing, Games, Activities for All Ages  

Presbyterian Women Continuing Support  of Church Fellowship  

Over 50 people of all ages came together in Westminster Hall last month to celebrate 

Fall Family Fun Night.    We had a great time, spending time with  familiar friends, as 

well as  getting to know  new ones.     

PW hopes to provide more opportunities for Christian Fellowship in the coming 

year.   Our next event is being planned for Christmas Time.   We will gather on     

Saturday, December 3rd,  4:30 pm  -  6:30  pm   in Westminster Hall for 

"Advent Family Fun  Night"  .  Pizza and punch will be provided.   Guests may bring 

an appetizer or dessert to share.   Be sure to wear your favorite holiday sweater , and 

come out for some Christian Fellowship.  

Church Fellowship  has  long been an important part of the life of the Presbyterian 

Church of Morris Plains.   As brothers and sisters in Christ, we sing and praise God 

together, we laugh and cry together, we  learn and grow  together, and we serve    

others together.  This is our  Church Family!  

Save the Date also for February 11th, 2017 -  when we  plan to  bring back the tradition of the   

PCMP Progressive Dinner!  

MARK THE DATE  

for  

PW's Annual Cookie Sale  

Sunday, Dec. 11th  

Watch for more details to come!  

WALSH MEMORIAL BELL CHOIR  

CITRUS FRUIT SALE  
 

Itôs time to order fresh, delicious Florida citrus fruit from the Walsh Memorial Bell Choir    
Program.  The fruit, including Red Grapefruit, Navel Oranges, Juice Oranges, Tangelos and a 
variety of mixed boxes, is guaranteed fresh and is delivered to us within one week of picking.  
We receive the fruit on December 10  and will deliver it to your home that day.  Orders will 

be taken through November 20.   

 

Please consider ordering extra boxes as donations, which we will deliver to Interfaith Food Pantry, Market 

Street Mission, or other local charities of your choice .   

 

An order form with products available and prices is included in this issue of Good Tidings.  To place an   
order, please fill out the order form and mail it, with payment, to the address shown on the form, or leave 
it with any ringer or at the church office. You may also place an order at the table in Coffee Hour on    
Sundays through November 20.    

 

All orders must be received by November 20 th .   

If you have any questions, please contact Kathy Opsasnick at (973) 627 -6425 or Carl Loutzenheiser at 

(973) 267 -1258.   

Thank you for helping to support the musical mission of the Walsh Memorial Bell Choir Program.  
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MMUSIC   

 

Thanksgiving Food Baskets  

 

The Mission Ministry is  collecting food for Thanksgiving food baskets for families in need. 
When you go shopping take this list with you and pick up a few items. Place items in the 
bin in the hallway or the bin in Westminster Hall.  Bring the items to the church by Sunday, 
November 13th. Place  turkeys in the  freezer downstairs.    The congregation will pack the 

food baskets during coffee hour on November 20th.  

 

canned green vegetables                    peanut butter                        canned fruit  

canned corn                                      jelly                                      canned sweet potatoes   

coffee or tea                       pasta                               pasta sauce                          

Turkey (frozen)                       macaroni and cheese              brownie or cake mix and frosting  

muffin mix                                       canned tuna                           stuffing mix    

Farina                                             cranberry sauce                      soup  

 

Special Music and Special Guests  

Wednesday, December 7th at 6:00 p.m.  

The Mission Ministry will host guests from the MORRIS CLUB at our December 7th    
pot - luck dinner, which begins at 6:00 p.m. in Westminster Hall.  Following dinner,   
musical entertainment will be provided in the Sanctuary by the MORRIS PLAINS COMMMUNITY BAND.  

Inspired by the Larry Monahan Band which existed in Morris Plains from 1888 to 1953, Morris Plains resident and 
retired musician/bandleader, Larry Ripley, recently formed the Community Band, made up of 40+ area members 

ranging in age from 11 to 70+.  The group rehearses weekly and performs at area nursing homes and community 
events.  

All are welcome!  Bring a dish to share and join us for food, fellowship and some great holiday music as we      
support the Morris Club and the Morris Plains Community Band!  

MISSION OPPORTUNITIES 

 

Have musical skills? Would you like to gain musical 

skills? We would love to have you join the choir here 

at the church! Our rehearsals are on Wednesdays, at 

7:30 p.m. in the choir room. We will start preparing 

music up until Christmas! No prior experience is nec-

essary! We have a lot of fun! Don't hesitate to email 

me at s.zimmerman@mppresby.org  if you have any 

questions! Hope to see you there!   

Steve  

mailto:s.zimmerman@mppresby.org
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October 10, 2016  

 

On Sunday the 2 nd  of October we had our first Minute for Mission/Stewardship as we began the 2017 

Stewardship Season. In that Stewardship Minute we shared with the congregation the theme for this 

year, GROUNDED IN FAITH ï GROWING TO SERVE. We talked about a number of the mission pro-

grams that we support financially as well as volunteering our time. We showed how being grounded 

in our faith helped us to grow our efforts to serve.  

 

The Memory Caf® is helping people deal with Alzheimerôs and Dementia by getting patients and care-

givers together and help them not feel so isolated and alone. The Walsh Memorial Bell Choir goes on 

tour about once a year to share their music and their faith. We host the Men of Market Street Mission 

10 times a year for a pancake breakfast and Bible study and we also host their graduation. We host 

the Morris Club twice a year for our Wednesday night pot luck supper. We support both the Morris-

town Distribution Center and the Interfaith Food Pantry with food donations. We help out financially 

as well as volunteering our time. We are a donation drop for the NJ Battered Womenôs Shelter. We 

make up food boxes for those in need during Thanksgiving and Christmas. We support the Salvation 

Army through their Angel Tree gift giving program. There is a group that delivers flowers from the 

sanctuary every Sunday to shut - ins and take time to visit. The Joyful Noise pre -school and day care 

programs speak for themselves with all the lives it touches. We support with a financial donation and 

our time to Family Promises, a program that provides assistance to homeless families.  

 

These are just some of the ways your giving dollars are used and demonstrates how grounded in faith 

we are and where we continue to grow in serving. With your help we can continue to help grow these 

programs and others by reaching our Stewardship goal. The Stewardship Committee thanks you for 

your continued support.  

 

Yours in Christ.  

The Stewardship Committee  

STEWARDSHIP 
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TO:  

EVERYONE is welcome here to worship the Lord!  

Gathering at 8:45 AM, 9:15 Christian Foundation, 10:00 Coffee Time, Sunday Worship at 10:30 AM  

 

The  

Presbyterian Church  

of Morris Plains  

 MUSIC MINISTRY  

400 Speedwell Avenue  Phone: 973 -539 -3481  

Morris Plains, NJ  07950  Fax: 973 -539 -1225  

Web: mppresby.org  

 

Are you looking to  
get involved?!   

 
Come and join the   

Music Ministry!  
 

Do you love to sing or play a musical instru-

ment?  Everyone can worship through music! 

C o n t a c t  S t e v e  Z i m m e r m a n  a t 

s.zimmerman@mppresby.org.  

 

Do you want to get involved with operating the 

sound board and screen projector?    Volunteers 

are always welcome!  Contact the church office.   

 

If you are interested in getting involved with the 

Handbell Choir opportunities are available for all!  

C o n t a c t  K a t h y  O p s a s n i c k  a t 

katherin.opsasnick@gmail.com or Carl Loutzen-

heiser at carl.bells@mppresby.org.  

 

 

  

HANDBELL   OPPORTUNITIES  

The Walsh Memorial Bell Choir Program wel-

comes all children third grade and above 

and any adults who would like to participate 

in the music ministry of handbells.   The Bell 

Choir Program includes several handbell 

choirs, with ringers generally grouped by 

age and experience.  To become a ringer it is 

not necessary to currently be a part of our church 

family or to have previous handbell or music experi-

ence.   

Handbell choirs rehearse each week and take part 

regularly in worship services.   They also have op-

portunities to play outside the church, including ex-

tending their musical ministry in the local communi-

ty and participating in events with other handbell 

choirs.   

If you are interested in ringing, have questions 

about the handbell program, or would like to sug-

gest other potential ringers, please contact Kathy 

O p s a s n i c k ,  ( 9 7 3 - 6 2 7 - 6 4 2 5 , 

katharine.opsasnick@gmail.com ), or Carl Loutzen-

heiser, (973 -267 -1258, carl.bells@mppresby.org ).  

mailto:katharine.opsasnick@gmail.com
mailto:carl.bells@mppresby.org

